Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION

To the: Corporate Services Lead Member Briefing

On:
Tuesday, 26 August, 2003

TITLE: Despatch of Agenda/Reports for Meetings

RECOMMENDATIONS:
THAT the decision not to post agenda/reports be reaffirmed.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
This report sets out the situation that is leading to a gradual reversion to the former paper based system for agenda/reports.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
N/A

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
There is a risk in relation to Budget savings

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Revenue Budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not required at present

CONTACT OFFICER:
Paul Templeton (793 3018) and Keith Clare (793 3009)

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Not Applicable

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Monitoring; Modernising Local Government; e Government; 

DETAILS:


The introduction of SOLAR enabled savings to be made in the Corporate Services Budget. These savings were printing and postage costs in respect of agenda/reports for Elected Member meetings, and were accepted and implemented as part of the budget process.

When Solar was introduced, it was agreed that -

(a) paper copies of agenda/reports would be made available only for those attending meetings. Paper copies would not be made available "for information." This resulted in a saving by reducing the amount of printing. Agenda/reports could be seen for information purposes on SOLAR; and

(b) no paper copies would be posted to Elected Members, so making savings on postage. Paper copies would be placed in Members' pigeon-holes at the Civic Centre. 

There does not appear to have been an acceptance of the above decision. The operation of the original arrangements, on which Budget savings were based, is gradually being reduced. Currently, the following takes place -

(i) paper copies of Cabinet agenda/reports are provided "for information" for all Executive Support Members;

(ii) paper copies of agenda/reports are posted in respect of all Community Committees and Scrutiny Committees; and

(iii) the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel has requested that its agenda/reports be posted to members. 

The consequences of not using the SOLAR electronic system, and reverting to a paper based despatch system, include the following:-

(1) A reduction in the use of new technology

(2) Expenditure on postage and printing costs which had previously been identified as savings (with consequences for the 2% savings)

(3) Inefficient use of staff resources, i.e. the operation of both electronic and paper based systems for agenda/reports                              
